




































Minister of 
Fisheries and Oceans 

Ministre des 
Peches et des Oceans 

Ottawa, Canada K1A OE6 

MAY Z 4 2016 

Mr. Daniel Shewchuk 
A/Chairperson 
Nunavut Wildlife Management Board 
Box 1379 
Iqaluit, NU 
XOAOHO 

Dear Mr. Shewchuk, 

Re: Nunavut's commercial marine fisheries allocations 

Thank you for your correspondence of February 24, 2016, conveying the Nunavut Wildlife 
Management Board's (Board) decisions and recommendations regarding Nunavut's commercial 
marine fisheries allocations and the follow up letter from the Board's Executive Director of April 
1, 2016. 

The Board's recommendations have been very helpful and were an important consideration in 
my decision on the allocation of Nunavut's share of Greenland halibut and shrimp to Nunavut 
enterprises. 

As you are aware, the decision on how to allocate fish outside the Nunavut Settlement Area 
(NSA) is a Ministerial responsibility. I very much appreciate the work of the Board in guiding 
the process for your advice. I appreciate that the process for establishing allocations has been a 
challenging one and we have both heard from Nunavut enterprises and others about the process 
and the Fisheries Advisory Committee's final recommendations. 

As you know, I consider the working relationship with the Board to be one of respect and 
partnership. As we have discussed, it will be important for both of us to work to ensure that we 
have effective ongoing communications and processes that work for both of us and for Nunavut 
enterprises. 

In that regard, I commend the Board for undertaking a thorough review of its Allocation Policy 
to address various concerns raised by Nunavut enterprises. I have asked my officials to work 
with the Board in any way that may assist you in this work to ensure fairness and equity. This 
important work should also enable us to develop a common understanding of roles and 
responsibilities in the allocation of fish to individual fishing enterprises. 
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For the allocations, I have agreed to maintain all allocations for Greenland halibut at current 
distribution levels for 2016-2017. For shrimp in Shrimp Fishing Area 1, I have distributed the 
allocations such that Baffin Fisheries Coalition (BFC) receives 40% of Nunavut's share, 
Qikiqtaaluk Corporation (QC) receives 40%, and Cumberland Sound Fisheries 
Limited/Pangnirtung Fisheries Limited Partnership (CSFL/PFL) receives 20%. For shrimp in 
Davis Strait-East, I have distributed the allocations such that BFC receives 57% of Nunavut's 
share, QC receives 28.5%, and CSFL/PFL receives 14.5%. Table 1 (appended) summarizes 
current (2015) and modified (2016-2017) Panda/us borealis allocations to Nunavut fishing 
enterprises outside the NSA. Nunavut enterprise allocations will be subject to any changes in 
respective T ACs during the two year term. 

With respect to Greenland halibut and shrimp resources inside the NSA, I would like to reaffirm 
the acceptance of the Board's decision to designate lOOt from the Division OA Greenland halibut 
Total Allowable Catch for inside the NSA until December 31, 2017. 

For shrimp inside the NSA, I note BFC has been challenged to fully use its shrimp allocations 
inside the NSA in the past three years. As such, I am not prepared to accept exclusive allocation 
of the shrimp resources inside the NSA to BFC for another three years and will be varying this 
decision of the Board. For reference, I would be able to support a 70/30 split of both Panda/us 
montagui and Panda/us borealis shrimp allocations between BFC and QC respectively for a two 
year term (2016 and 2017). I note in this regard the importance of economic viability for 
harvesters and the repeated requests from QC for fishing opportunities in this area. I look 
forward to hearing the Board's views on this matter at its earliest convenience. 

These decisions allow for short term stability to harvesters and an opportunity to review this 
allocation structure once the two year term is completed. 

I appreciate that the allocation of commercial fisheries resources amongst competing interests is 
difficult and the efforts of the Board to establish an open and transparent mechanism to guide the 
Board in determining its allocation recommendations is very much appreciated. 

I look forward to working with the Board on this important issue. 

Hunter Tootoo, P.C., M.P. 
Minister of Fisheries, Oceans and the Canadian Coast Guard 



Table 1. Current (2015) and modified (2016-2017) Panda/us borealis allocations to Nunavut 
fishing enterprises. 

Area Enterprise 2015 0/o.Of 0/o of Nunavut ~2016 ·u 
Quota Nunavut s~~re2016 & Quota(mt) 
(mt) Share in. 2017 

2015 
Baffin Fisheries 

2421 65.060% 40% 1488 
Coalition 

SFA 1 
Cumberland Sound/ 

1300 34.940% 20% 745 
Pan nirtun Fisheries 
Qikiqtaaluk 

0 0.000% 40% 1488 
Co oration 
Baffin Fisheries 

917 57.170% 57% 917 
. Coalition 

Davis Strait ··cumberlandSound/· . 
458 28.550'% 14.5% 229 

Pan 
•' ' East 'rtun Fisheries 

. Qiki taalUk. q .. 229 14.270% 28.5% 458 
Co' raticfo 

*Shrimp TACs for 2016 may change pending Ministerial decision. 
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